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Extracts from the address made by Coun Ann Sainty at the
Annual Meeting of Electors in April:

“Our facilities that continue to be enjoyed by residents and
visitors alike include the sport and play areas on the
Deerpark, including football, cricket, bowls, tennis and
angling. These are well-maintained thanks to the District
Council.

A new toddler play park was opened at Adlington towards
the end of the year and while the main funding came from
the Parish Council there was an important a contribution
from the County Council though the County Councillor for
the estate, Coun Kevin Gillott.

The allotments are running successfully, all due to the
Allotment Holders’ Association, and this is much
appreciated by the Council.

The Parish Hall is also a popular venue for organisations
and clubs in and around Wingerworth.  The upkeep of this
is due to the good work and commitment of the Council’s
staff.

As we approach the final year of this Council, we do it, as
always, with the aim of serving the community well and to
the best of our abilities.”

Coun Ann Sainty,
Chairperson of the Parish Council

Membership of the Council and 
2009/10 attendance records
A combination of eleven monthly meetings and a Budget Meeting, together with one extraordinary
meeting, made for a total of thirteen full meetings of the Council during 2009/2010.

The average attendance of Members for the year was 74% which is a highly creditable performance
given that Members give freely of their time. They have to balance Council duties with a range of other
responsibilities including, in some cases, work commitments that unavoidably clash with meetings.

Members’ attendance records for the year
Coun Ann Sainty 12 out of 13
Coun Diana Ruff 10 out of 13
Coun Vince Causey 5     out of 5
Coun Alan Cooper 4 out of 7
Coun Stuart Ellis 10 out of 13
Coun Chris Hutchings 11 out of 13
Coun Anne Knyhynyckyj  6 out of 13
Coun Kevin Moore 2 out of 3
Coun Carole Nelson 9 out of 13
Coun John Ollis 5 out of 6
Coun Peter O'Neill 11 out of 13
Coun Margaret Parker 10 out of 13
Coun Bill Pickford 9 out of 13
Coun Michael Prout 12 out of 13
Coun Jan Robinson 0 out of 3
Coun Tom Snowdon 2 out of 6
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The Parish Council’s Financial 
Results for 2009/10
The recurrent income for the Parish Council for the last financial year was £166,494 which was an
increase in income of almost £2,000 against the budgeted figure of £164,564.  

The improved position in comparison to the budget was achieved by meeting a challenging target for
income from lettings and exceeding the budget for other income through an increase in fees generated
from commercial contracts and extra donations during the year.

The recurrent expenditure for the same period was £154,918 which showed a saving of almost
£10,000 against the budgeted figure of £164,667. Savings were achieved in most areas of
administration and with expenditure on the Parish Hall where a combination of good housekeeping and
savings on repairs helped to keep overall expenditure below the budget figure.

The net result for the recurrent budgets for the year was a surplus of income received over
expenditure made of close to £12,000 which allowed for a transfer into the capital reserve.

In addition to the recurrent expenditure the Council had committed a total of £59,017 on capital
expenditure which included payment for the new bowling pavilion (£39,395), a sum of £15,968 for the
new toddler play area and other equipment on the Adlington Estate and close to £3,000 on protective
netting at the Council’s Deer Park cricket ground.  

Against this there was a capital credit of £10,000 from Viridor towards the cost of the new pavilion at
the bowling green and a further credit of £5,000 was due from Derbyshire County Council towards the
cost of the new Adlington play area.

A report on the Council’s financial results for 2009/10 was presented at the Annual Meeting of
Electors. Since then the Council has received a clean report from our Internal Auditor with no issues
raised subsequent to which the accounts have been approved by the Audit Commission.  

The Council remains committed to a tight control of expenditure and strives to achieve value for
money in all of its activities.  

Mike Taylor - Clerk to the Council


